

## 3D ARCHERY ASSOCIATION OF

## **AUSTRALIA**

ABN 37 082 971 439

**AFFILIATIONS:** INTERNATIONAL BOWHUNTING ORGANISATION ARCHERY ALLIANCE OF AUSTRALIA

## **Secretary Reports 2017**

July 2016 to June 2017

The year has been a busy one which has comprised of managing general issues from affiliated clubs and driving some changes across the association.

Key activities have been around the following:

Preparing the 2017 Shoot Calendar

Adjust shoot fees for 2017 to go out with shoot calendar

Prepare working document of why and how this increase is to benefit associated clubs

Nambucca Heads - concerns re costings of the use of Forestry at \$15.00 per head including cubs and juniors Planning the event at Nationals 2016

Approve purchase of 3D targets for the club incentives

New target to be trailed at Nationals – Ken arranging with Mike

TAA – Mike arranging meeting with them at Nationals, members of committee volunteered to attend informal meeting Resignation of Chris Wakley in September 2016 saw the committee appoint Jamie Bradshaw to manage the associations Target Assets

New Range Setters Course to be revised using GPS units

The big focus in 2016 was on the committee managing the Nationals at Nambucca Heads.

This involved everyone's time and effort to organise and arrange.

As we had not been back to Nambucca Heads for several years now, re-establishing contacts and getting various departments on side to come back to the area.

At the same time trial the use of GPS on the courses – Rhys give Ok to purchase GPS units.

The end result of this was the successful running of the Nationals and the feedback from members was positive that they liked the location and potentially holding the event back there in 2017.

2017 has begun in addressing getting approvals to return to Nambucca Heads.

As people at the Forestry Commission had changed and the rules for using the land had become more intensive relating to Risk Management, and the application process, this part of the acceptance to running the Nationals in 2017 at Nambucca was assigned to the Secretary.

After several months work final approval was granted on the 5th June 2017, in negotiating this we were also able to reduce the costs of using Forestry land.

Other members on the committee have also been actively involved in preparing local shops and venues for our return as well as organising Sponsors.

The committee looks forward to continue to grow the association profile as National Archery organisation, its associated clubs and members.

Regards,

Cordell McGuire. Secretary 3DAAA

> The contents of this communication are private and confidential and is intended for the recipient addressed in this letter no further distribution without written consent from 3D AAA Association